
From: noreply@granicusideas.com <noreply@granicusideas.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, October 1, 2019 7:46 PM 
To: Ann Yang <anny@hermosabch.org>; City Council <citycouncil@hermosabch.org>; Suja Lowenthal 
<suja@hermosabch.org> 
Subject: New eComment for City Council Adjourned Regular Meeting (Study Session: 1. Draft Coastal 
Zone Parking Assessment & Recommendations, 2. Public-Private Partnerships) 
 

  

New eComment for City Council Adjourned 
Regular Meeting (Study Session: 1. Draft Coastal 
Zone Parking Assessment & Recommendations, 2. 
Public-Private Partnerships)  

Vincent Busam submitted a new eComment. 

Meeting: City Council Adjourned Regular Meeting (Study Session: 1. Draft Coastal Zone Parking 
Assessment & Recommendations, 2. Public-Private Partnerships) 

Item: 1. REPORT 19-0644 DRAFT COASTAL ZONE PARKING ASSESSMENT & 
RECOMMENDATIONS (Environmental Analyst Leeanne Singleton) 

eComment: I’m pleased to see our city is evaluating options to improve parking. I was recently 
invited to a meeting with city staff and other stakeholders where I was able to share some of my 
concerns with our current parking situation, and listen to how others see the situation. I’d like to 
note that the city staff was excellent - I was impressed with their knowledge of parking policy and 
the latest trends, as well as their attention to the pulse of the city and the desires of the 
residents. Moving forward, I think the best way to improve parking would be to dynamically 
adjust the pricing according to demand. During the peak season, our parking is too cheap, the 
spots are filled up, and cars stay in the space longer then need be. I’m frequently unable to find 
parking at all, and have reached the point where on the times that I need to drive, I won’t even 
head downtown during this peak season, and will just head to other businesses. Raising prices 
is the classic way to balance this supply and demand problem. Conversely, during the low 
season, there are frequently many empty spaces, and lowering the prices would attract more 
visitors to our town and businesses. Additionally, there are several programs operated by the city 
to offer much lower cost parking to some businesses and residents (I am not eligible). It doesn’t 
seem fair that I should effectively be subsidizing their parking and dealing with the increased 
trouble to find parking for their benefit. I’d also worry that extending that benefit to all residents 
would only compound the problem, so it’s best it be phased out. And while we’re having this 
discussion, while I don’t count myself a member of the business or “green” environmental 
communities, I support their efforts to eliminate the parking minimums. The business shouldn’t 



be forced to build parking they don’t need, as long as we’re not subsidizing their parking as 
previously mentioned. To summarize, I’d like to see the city move on the following items in 
conjunction: Move to demand based pricing Phase out residential and employee parking permits 
Eliminate minimum parking requirements  

 

 


